Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) – modern day slavery 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked for:

Please accept this as a freedom of information request for data in relation to all allegations linked to working conditions and pay including allegations of modern day slavery and illegal immigrants working in textile factories made to the council or which the council were made aware of in relation to all textile factories in Leicester.
Answer:


Working conditions and pay including allegations of modern day slavery and illegal immigrants working in textile factories are not areas enforced by Leicester City Council and therefore, data is not routinely collected against those metrics.  HSE, HMRC, Gangmasters and Labour Abuse Authority (GLAA) and Immigration Enforcement are the regulatory bodies for these.  

The following reports were raised with Leicester City Council over the last three year:
· April 2020 - report of factories on St Saviours Road appearing to be closed but opening with staff working behind closed shutters.  

An investigation letter was sent by the Council’s Public Safety Team but there was no need for further action.

· Garment factory on Woodbridge Road - report of low pay; 
Information passed to HSE; no further action necessary by LCC.

· Smith Dorrien Road, Garment factory - report of unlawful activities and modern slavery; 
Information passed to HMRC and HSE.

· January 2019 - report to Private Sector Housing of overcrowding at privately rented property with concerns of illegal immigrants or exploited workers. 
Visited by Private Sector Housing and no further action was necessary.
· February 2018 - report to Public Safety Team of poor working conditions, low wages and employing illegal immigrants at a factory on Linden Street. 
Complaint was passed onto HSE as premises is garment factory.  No further action by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
